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subclass. Should the City wish to pursue a study of the proposed tax changes, the next step would
be to release a Request for Proposals to the OEA’s on-call consuitant list. Therefore, as previously
directed, this Office will work with policy makers to identify funding for the OEA study to be included
in the next Financial Status Report. Alternatively, Council may consider reforming the tax structure
for broadcasters as part of larger gross receipts tax reform.

RECOMMENDATIONS
That the Council, subject to the approval of the Mayor:

1. Instruct the Office of Finance, with the assistance of the City Attorney, to report to City Council on
the establishment of a new subclass for radio and television broadcasters from the existing L045,
Television and Radio Broadcasters and Theater Operators gross receipts business tax category;

2. Instruct the Office of the Chief Legislative Analyst to report to the City Council on findings that
justify modifying the existing tax rate and methodology for the proposed subclass; and,

3. Instruct the Offices of the City Administrative Officer, the Chief Legislative Analyst and Finance,
with the assistance of the City Attorney, to report to City Council in 45 days on options for modifying
the existing tax methodology and rate for the proposed subclass to address the comments of
stakeholders and to minimize the revenue impact from zero to less than $100,000 annually.

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

Implementation of a tax rate and maximum cap on gross receipts business taxes for the radio and
television broadcasting industry as defined in this report will reduce general fund receipts from
business taxes by $417,000 annually.
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